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July 17, 2014 
 
TO:    Board of Supervisor 
 
FROM:   Parks and Recreation Commission 
 
RE:    Legistar Item #13-0021 
 
 
Background 
At the Parks and Recreation Commission meeting on July 17, 2014, the Commission discussed 
and reviewed the Henningsen Lotus Park Conceptual Master Plan, completed by Foothill 
Associates and presented to the Commission.  From the discussion, the Commission 
recommends the Board approve the plan and made a motion for identifying two (2) Tier 1 
Priority Projects (Page 34 of the plan) that should be considered first upon approval of the plan; 
 

• Property Acquisition – South parcel (park expansion area) 
• Natural Resources – River bank stabilization and restoration at key areas 

 
Reason for Recommendation 
Property acquisition would provide for future expansion of the park and additional parking that is 
required for large events. 
 
River bank stabilization and restoration will protect the resources currently at the park.  It is 
recommended to protect the embankment from further erosion.   
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